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1. Attend training OR watch the video at https://stpiuscda.org/liturgical-ministries
2. Read these Guidelines
3. Watch liturgical ministers at your next Mass
4. Learn how to access the MSP scheduling software via website!
GUIDELINES FOR
HOSPITALITY 
MINISTERS







BEFORE / UPON YOUR ARRIVAL AT MASS:
· Arrive at least 30 minutes prior to the start of Mass. 
· Check off your name on schedule posted on liturgical ministry bulletin board & confirm your assigned position.  Retrieve your badge from the cabinet.
· Three to four ministers are needed for each Mass. The positions are:
· Two in center aisles (minimum of one to cover both center aisles)
· Two in outlying aisles
· Plan to sit in the reserved chairs, or stand, in the back of the church so that you are visible to parishioners.  Questions/assistance may be needed:  
· For locations to the bathroom
· Need a low gluten host—refer them to the Sacristan.
· Need hearing impaired receiver—direct them to the Sacristy (Sacristan to help)
· Need a wheelchair—2 wheelchairs in the furnace room by the Sacristy.
· Tissues, towels, crackers, sweets/juice located in kitchen. 
· For emergency-if needed, get the attention of the Sacristan setting behind Altar Servers or Deacon.
· Smile and welcome parishioners as they arrive saying “Welcome to St. Pius.” (NOTE: This is not the best time to visit with other HMs, family and friends.  
· If someone appears to be a visitor or perhaps a non-Catholic new to the Mass, try to engage them and perhaps walk them to a seat and introduce them to someone who can accompany them during the liturgy.
· Make sure bulletins are at both entrance doors. You may hand them out; however, if someone is looking for a seat or requires other assistance, these would take precedence over the bulletins. 
· Find family or Individuals to present gifts.  Coach them before Mass to come the back during the Prayers of the Faithful.  Also, to bow to the Altar before returning to their pew.

DURING MASS:
· Make sure HM is at entrance of center aisle at beginning of Mass to secure until Father is in place.
· During the readings, all Hospitality Ministers should assist to keep latecomer activity to a minimum.  By keeping an eye on open seats, you can assist folks in finding seats quickly. If no seats remain available in the pews, enable assistance to access chairs from the HC to the narthex so all feel welcome.
· Provide Host Family/Individuals with gold paten/bowl of hosts and cruet of wine.  This is done after the Prayers of the Faithful.  Father/Deacon will give the cue to send them forward.  Please be ready to send them.
· Retrieve the gift baskets and assemble at the back of the church.  Three baskets should be used for each section and one basket for the triangle. 
· Use the side aisles only, start one basket at the front, one six rows of pews back from the front and a third six more rows towards the back from there.  Also start a basket in the smaller triangular section.  Pick them back up (post collection) in the approximate places they started (6 rows back, 6 more rows back and at the back row).   Retrieve all baskets.  Head HM should have a key to the lock boxes on the last pews.  Unlock one of the boxes and put all the money into it and then lock until after Mass.
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· During Communion, remain at the rear of the church being available to help Sacristan with finding people who need Communion brought to them. You may receive Communion last in your line. 
AFTER MASS:
· Retrieve the 4 keys from the Sacristy to open the collections boxes and put all the money in the large basket and bring it to the Sacristy; two people (not from the same family) must accompany the collection at all times.
· A large white plastic envelope, located on the counter top has been provided for the offerings. Write your initials anywhere on front and the other HM assisting you will also initial the envelope.  Both HMs will put the envelope in the safe below the sink.  Make certain envelope drops to the bottom of the safe. 
· Take collection basket back to original location in the church.  Do not leave it in the sacristy.
· Make sure there are extra bulletins on the two entrance podiums.  


Questions may be directed to:
Tammy Mayo, Lead Hospitality Minister
208-818-3297; mayocda1@aol.com
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